LET'S UP THE PAY, EAST BAY!

RALLY WITH FAST-FOOD WORKERS ON OCTOBER 15[™], AS WE HOLD FAST-FOOD COMPANIES ACCOUNTABLE

While the fast-food industry makes billions of dollars in profits, hard-working fast-food workers are struggling to afford their basic needs like food, clothing and rent, and often rely on public assistance. Fast-food companies rely on the fact that taxpayers will pick up the slack for their low wages. This is outrageous. Let's hold fast-food companies accountable!

JOIN US AT THE FOLLOWING LOCATIONS ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15

Wendy's 3111 International Ave, Oakland CA 94601

McDonalds 2331 Broadway, Sacramento, CA 11:45am

11:45am

For more information, please contact us at 829strikeoak@gmail.com



From: Terry Sandoval [terrys@seiu-ultcw.org] Sent: Thursday, October 10, 2013 12:57 PM

To: Bolotina, Olga

Subject: October 15 Action

Attachments: 1015 CALL TO ACTION ENGLISH.DOCX

Dear Olga,

Please find attached as a Word Document the flyer for the "Fight for 15" Action on Tuesday October 15th. We would only need Councilmember Kalb for about 15 minutes. We would like for him to speak in support of the movement. The Action starts at 11:45 a.m., I'm available to drive Dan to and from the Action.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Terry Sandoval
SEIU ULTCW
Political Coordinator
Northern California
440 Grand Avenue, Suite 250
Oakland, CA 94610
O: 510-409-8950 F: 510-834-6463
www.ultcw.org l twitter: @seiuultcw

From: Jay@saferstreetsla.org

Sent: Friday, February 28, 2014 11:14 PM

To: Luby, Oliver

Subject: Re: Oakland red light camera contract

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Oliver,

I have some additional info regarding the salary issue with Redflex. Apparently it has something to do with Redflex not paying the Prevailing Wage required by the State of California for contracts for public works projects. They were found underpaying in Hayworth and there was action taken against them by the California Department of Industrial Relations. Don't know what the penalty on that was if anything but there was a ruling, Redflex appealed and the department's ruling was upheld.

Jay

On 2/28/2014 2:20 PM, Jay@saferstreetsla.org wrote: Oliver,

A pleasure to speak with you yesterday.

Here's some info on the payments for the red light camera contract.

There was \$4.28 million originally allocated to pay Redflex. As of September 2012 about \$3 million had been spent leaving \$1.28 million. The amount per month to be paid to Redflex is \$76,000 (I believe this number comes from the contract but I haven't double checked it yet). That means it should have taken a little over 17 months for the \$1.28 million to be spent. Starting from October 2012, 17 months brings us to the end of this month, Feb. 2014. The allocation should be pretty much gone. However, when someone checked recently they were told that there is \$450,000 left in the account. There are a couple of possibilities. One is that Redflex is being paid less than \$76,000 per month. The \$830,000 that has supposedly been spent over the last 17 months works out to about \$48,800 per month. If this is what Redflex is actually being paid, that means it will take another 9 months or so to use up the rest of the money which brings us to about November of this year.

However, we have also been told that the city has not been paying Redflex anything for the last month or so, maybe longer. This is supposedly due to some breach of contract by Redflex regarding wages. I'm not sure exactly what the issue is, but perhaps Oakland has a minimum wage requirement that Redflex isn't meeting for some employees. Apparently this has come about from a complaint by a group called Lift Up Oakland, but again, that is not confirmed.

This is the info I have so far and some is anectdotal. Can you look into this and find out what is going on?

Thanks,

On 5/29/2013 3:16 PM, Jay@saferstreetsla.org wrote: Thanks for the head's up. I will be in touch.

Also, were you ever able to round up the Kittleson & Assoc. report that was done in anticipation of this contract renewal request?

Jay

On 5/29/2013 11:13 AM, Luby, Oliver wrote: Hey Jay,

I found out last night that the Administration here is expecting the renewal of Oakland's red light camera contract to come before the Council in late June or early July.

Oliver Luby
Policy Manager
Office of District 1 City Council Member Dan Kalb
City of Oakland
1 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza, Suite 230· Oakland, CA 94612
(o) 510-238-7001 · (d) 510-238-7013 · (e) oluby@oaklandnet.com